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Thank you, Madame President,

The Czech Republic supports the statement delivered by European Union.

We thank Mr. Surya P. Subedi for the elaboration and submission of his report, including the addendum thereto on the impact of economic land concessions on people´s rights in Cambodia.
The Czech Republic appreciates the progress made by the government of Cambodia in strengthening democracy, human rights and the rule of law. The building of new political institutions and the framing of a new political environment hand in hand with the efforts for economic prosperity of the country is by no means an easy task. Therefore, we very much welcome the continuous cooperation of the Royal Government of Cambodia with the Special Rapporteur and firmly believe that effective implementation of his recommendations would further Cambodia on its way through the process of transition.
Bearing in mind that holding of free and fair elections is a key aspect to accountable and democratic governance, we call upon the government of Cambodia to fully implement recommendations made by the Special Rapporteur regarding the electoral process reform. In this context we would like to underline that a transparent political environment as well as people who are able to exercise their rights freely are prerequisites for free and fair elections. Forthcoming general election in July 2013 presents the opportunity in this regard. Introduction of the respective reforms as well as invitation to international election observers will demonstrate the willingness of the government to deal with the issues described by the Special Rapporteur.  
Moreover, the Czech Republic welcomes the Cambodian´s government decision to halt the economic land concessions as well as to undertake the review of existing concessions. We encourage the government of Cambodia to perform this review in a transparent and inclusive way with a view to provide for an adequate compensation to victims. 
Mr. Surya P. Subedi, we would like to reconfirm our strong support to your mandate. We are looking forward to outcomes of your further work.

Thank you.

